
I am writing this to express my grave concern on Iranian Christians, Victor Bet-Tamraz, his wife 
Shamiram Issavi, Amin Afshar-Naderi and Hadi Asgari, have been sentenced to a combined total of 45
years in prison solely for practising their Christian faith, including through attending Christmas 
gatherings and organizing house churches. If imprisoned, they would be prisoners of conscience.

Please quash the convictions and sentences of Victor Bet-Tamraz, Shamiram Issavi, Amin Afshar-
Naderi, and Hadi Asgari, as they have been targeted solely for the peaceful exercise of their rights to 
freedoms of religion and belief, expression, and association, through their Christian faith.

You should also ensure to stop the harassment, arbitrary arrest and detention, and imprisonment of 
Christians, including converts and to respect the right to freedom of thought, conscience and religion, 
including the freedom to have or to adopt or change a religion or belief of one’s choice, and freedom, 
either individually or in community with others and in public or private, to manifest one’s religion or 
belief in worship, observance, practice and teaching, as guaranteed under the International Covenant 
on Civil and Political Rights, to which Iran is a state party.

Your attention on this matter would be highly appreciated.

Sincerely


